
April 16, 2025 

 

Dave Edwards 

Chief, Claims Services Bureau 

California Department of Insurance 

 

Allstate Northbrook Indemnity Company (“Allstate”) will be extending the useful life of the 

Non-Standard Labor Rate Survey (“Survey”) submitted March 1,2024. 

Enclosed please find the attached adjustment to the Allstate Labor Rate Survey (“Survey”) that 

was previously filed on March 1, 2024. The adjustment, effective for April 1, 2025, is based on 

the monthly Consumer Price Index for All Urban Consumers for California (“California CPI-U”. 

The resulting adjustment is an increase of 3.1% to the prevailing market rates for each labor rate 

category in each geographic area. 

No other changes have been made to the Survey. 

We believe the resulting labor rates accurately reflect the existing market and will allow for the 

fair and reasonable settlement of claims.  

 


